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This report details the role of the Patient Participation Group and the actions taken by Park Road Surgery during 2019/20 to encourage patient participation within the development of the practice.

Patient Participation Group

The Patient Participation Group (PPG) at Park Road Surgery was set in 2012 and we are very grateful for the active and supportive group of patients who have participated in the PPG this year. 
We have continued to promote the group through the practice website, practice newsletters, noticeboard and through individual contact with interested patients (to ensure that the group is representative of our registered population). There has been considerable interest in the group and we currently have about 8-10 patients actively involved. Some patients have not been able to attend all of the meetings, but have been kept in contact through email communications.

The Patient Participation Group first met in September 2012 and agreed the Terms of Reference and elected a Chair from amongst the patients. The group meets on a quarterly basis and communicates by email in between meetings.

The areas that the Patient Participation Group have been concentrating on this year are:

· Information about local support services and how to disseminate this to all patients
· Supporting the practice, for example during the influenza vaccinations clinics

· Performance feedback
· Involvement in other local health groups e.g. the Clinical Commissioning Group PPG and Healthwatch
· Premises development and support
· Discussions about setting up patient education evenings.

We are working hard to improve the service that we provide in these areas and the feedback and ideas of the Patient Participation Group has been invaluable.

Patient performance feedback
At the quarterly PPG meetings we review performance feedback available to the practice.

This includes the results of the on-going Friends & Family Test, comments posted on NHS Home (previously NHS Choices) website and written complaints and compliments received.

Any recurrent themes are discussed e.g. access to appointments and repeat prescription ordering.
Access – Opening hours

The practice is open 8.30am to 6.30pm Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays).

During these times the telephone lines are open, with up to 6 lines being used at our most busy times. When the practice is closed, patients are able to contact 111 and our Out Of Hours provider for help and advice.

We also offer extended hours appointments on Monday evenings (6.30-8.30pm), Wednesday mornings (7-8.30am) and Friday mornings (7-8.30am). There are a variety of doctors and nurses available at these sessions, offering pre-bookable appointments. 

Patients can make an appointment in person, online or over the telephone.
Further information:

If you have any queries or comments about this report please contact Emma Nicholls, Practice Manager.

